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Eden LSP Report – September 2005

Report of the Director of Policy and Performance

Following consultation with LSP members, a report outlining the future of Carlisle and Eden LSP went to Carlisle and Eden joint Committee on the 13th July 2005.  The proposal that the joint LSP be developed into two separate LSP’s for each of the Districts and that a Community Conference be organised to bring both LSP’s together on an annual basis was agreed. Reports containing these recommendations were then presented to and agreed by both Councils at their full Council meetings on 19th and 21st July 2005. 

A piece of mapping work is currently underway, with the aim of gathering and organising information on all the current strategies and focus groups within the district. This piece of work is valuable in assessing what support structures are already available to the new re-structured LSP.

The LSP/VAC Rural Social Inclusion pilot project is underway, with the two pilot communities identified as Culgaith and Cumwhitton. Parish plans from both communities are being looked at by the steering group and possible issues to focus on are being highlighted. The project officer will shortly be going into the two communities to work with them in identifying social inclusion issues and in particular, which issues are of most concern to the community.

Eden Arts, Eden District Council, Carlisle City Council and the Local Strategic Partnership are working together on an imaginative arts programme to increase public understanding of road safety issues locally. This project is part of an Arts Council England North West programme called “Fusion: Adding Value to Local Strategic Partnerships through the Arts”, which aims to increase understanding among LSP’s in the use of applied arts practise in delivering Renewal and Regeneration objectives. An artist’s brief was drawn up and circulated in artist’s newsletters and on art based websites. Following this, the steering group met to shortlist the applications and two applicants have been invited to the steering group meeting on the 22nd September to discuss their ideas further.
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